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Chaplain 

Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Brethren, 

 I have been reflecting upon all the changes that have occurred this past 

year within our Valley.  Most, but not all, of the changes have been met with ap-

proval and understanding for their need to progress our Valley forward.  Many 

have pulled together corporately and collectively to support our leadership team, 

philanthropy, and membership activities.  As I look back, I believe we have a tre-

mendous amount of positive changes to be proud of and thankful for; and we 

should look towards our future with pride and enthusiasm for what we will ac-

complish together. 
 

I am reminded also of the holiday that was dedicated to and reflects our countryõs attitude 

towards the many blessings that we have received from our Heavenly Father above.  Thanksgiv-

ing is truly our time to reflect and give thanks of all our blessings. 

 

Thanksgiving in the USA can be dated back as far as 1621 (some will say earlier) when a 

group of pilgrims shared a feast with Native Americans by way of celebrating what had been a 

fruitful harvest.   The previous yearõs harvest had been a disaster with many of the pilgrims starv-

ing to death.  The members of the Native American tribe kindly demonstrated to the remaining 

pilgrims how to tend the land to ensure crops would grow, catch fish and generally become self-

sufficient.  From this, the first Thanksgiving was born. 

 

With roots in religious and cultural traditions, the day is also classed as a secular occasion 

and is an opportunity to give thanks for what you have.  It is usually seen as the start of the fes-

tive season with celebrations often grand and prolonged, with many celebrating Thanksgiving 

more so than Christmas.    Many take the opportunity to get together with friends and family 

with many family and historical traditions observed; from parades, turkeys cooked, turkeys par-

doned, pumpkin pie and a day or two of holiday- 

time...whatõs not to love? 

 

Happy Thanksgiving to you and yours! 

David J. Kussman, 33ě 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers 

Ill. James D. Cole, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG Orient of California  

Ill. Francisco Rosario, 33° IGH 

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(714) 543-7277 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jamieson Hopkins, 32º  

General Secretary  

 

(714) 543-7277 

gensec@ 

     ocschottishrite.org 

Hon. Mike Gowder, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 
 

(619) 823-4109 

mgowder@            

 ylmasons.com 

Shawn McCuen, 32º  

Wise Master  
 

714-335-8941 

shawnmccuen66@ 

 gmail.com 

Hon. Scott Davis, 32º KCCH 

Commander  

  

scott.davis@ 

                veritaslodge. com 

Jeff Kimble, 32º 

Master of Kadosh  

 

jjkimble90@ 

                    gmail.com 

Hon. Shawn Smith, 32Á KCCHé.éé..Treasurer  

Ill. David J. Kussman, 33х...éééé....Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.ééé...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33Á. éé.éé..éé. Almoner  

James Cervantes, 32Á....é....Director of the Work  

Vacantéééééé...éé...,,,..........Dir. of Ritual  

Hon. James McCallion, 32° KCCHé..,..Classroom Dir. 

Vacantééééé..é,,,,éDir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32Üéé..éé...é...é...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32Á KCCHéé..é..é......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 2001 E. 4th St. Suite 202, Santa Ana, CA 92705  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Wednesday 10-2, Friday 10-2, Closed Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30 pm, dinner follows @ 7:15 pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 743-3742, email: mhoage@ocscottishrite.org  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Ill. David Kussman, 33° IGH 

Asst. to the Personal Rep. 

 

(714) 543-7277 

dkussman@ 

          ocscottishrite.org 
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Editor 

General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 

 
   

 Please let me know if you or someone you know has an interesting article to in-

clude, we need new material.  Remember the publication deadline each month is the 15th, 

so letõs hear from you authors out there.   

 

 Send all submissions to: mshusaac@charter.net . 
 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Mark Hoage, 32° 
Editor  

Brethren:  

 Congratulations to our newest Masters of the Royal Secret from our Fall Reunion in 

October. The Cap & Ring ceremony for our brand new 32° Brothers will be held at the din-

ner immediately following our Stated Meeting on November 4th. Please come out and wel-

come the future leaders of our Valley.  

 

Dues payments for 2020 membership have been steadily flowing in to the office. There was one 

small error in the dues mailing from Supreme. The  address that shows through the supplied window enve-

lope for mailing our payments shows our old address on French Street. Supreme made an honest & unchar-

acteristic mistake as they were informed of our new address. Most of the payments have been forwarded 

by the Post Office to our new office. However, several Brothers have called to say that their payments 

were returned to them by the Postal Service. If your payment is returned or you haven't mailed in  your 

payment yet, please mail it in a new envelope to our correct address: 

 

O.C.S.R. 

2001 E. 4th St., Suite 202 

Santa Ana, CA. 92705 
 

   We apologize for the confusion. May every Brother and his family enjoy an outstanding Thanksgiving.  
 

Fraternally, 

 

Jamie Hopkins 32° 
General Secretary 

714-543-7277 
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Venerable Master 
  

Fraternal Greetings, 
 

 As the days grow shorter on our way to the Winter Solstice, we are arriving at the 

traditional time to reflect and and express thanks for the many blessings in our lives.  I find 

it comforting and encouraging to stop and think about all of the wonderful people and rela-

tionships I have now and have had in my life. The overwhelming sense of gratitude is both 

humbling and inspirational. As masons we are spiritual builders, and gratitude is an im-

portant material in our building.  It is a key ingredient in the cement of brotherly love and affection which 

binds us together. When true, it hardens firmly to bind those perfect ashlars of our lives together in unity. 

 

We, as masons, should be hungry to build.  We should abide every day by the three principal tenets 

and the four cardinal virtues emblematically represented by the three sides the triangle flap over the four 

sides of the aprons we wear. If we labor every day in the quarries and abide by these tenets and principles, 

we will have much to be thankful for while resting on that symbolic seventh day. 

 

So, my brothers, take Thanksgiving true to heart.  Give thanks for those things most important in 

your lives.  Look past the material and focus on those few precious jewels that are truly important to you. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Mike Gowder, 32°, KCCH 

Venerable Master 

Orange County Lodge of  Perfection  

Senior Warden 

Brethren, 
 

 November is a fun time of  year for us, not only did we complete our fall 

reunion class (thanks to those of  you who could attend and support our new 

Scottish Rite Masons), but as we near the end of  the year, we will be reading 

our upcoming line for 2020 at our stated meeting.  

 

 In addition to this, we will have our Cap & Ring Ceremony after the stated meeting, 

as well as a knighting ceremony for the Knights of  Saint Andrew! For the first time in a 

few years, we will be welcoming new Knights into the order! We're so excited to get the 

Knights back up and running! And in other exciting news, we're looking at reviving the 

Academy of  Reflection in the coming months. See you all at the November stated meeting! 

 

James Cervantes, 32º 

Senior Warden - Lodge of  Perfection 

Director of  The Work   
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Wise Master 

Brothers,  

 

 I would like to give a warm welcome to the new brothers who received 

the degree's of  the Scottish Rite during the October reunion class. I hope that 

receiving the Cap, Ring, Rose's & Scroll, helps to impart on them the im-

portance and beauty of  the organization they have joined. I would also like to give an ex-

tremely heartfelt thanks and extend my gratitude to the brothers who dedicated time , tal-

ent & energies towards making the reunion happen. I would like especially thank Brother 

Bob White 32° for his work with the sound and visual aspects. Without his work, we would 

miss out on the degree's having a strong an important impact on the new brothers. I would 

also like to express my continued gratitude for the work of  Hon. James McCallion, for his 

beautiful work in producing, organizing and composing many of  the musical and sound as-

pects of  our presentations. The work and dedication of  brothers such as the aforemen-

tioned , are a wonderful example of  what our Valley needs in order to not just grow in 

number, but also excite and educate new brothers.  

 

Participation and continued improvement in the quality of  our Valley's future reun-

ion classes is the reason I am excited about new life being breathed into the Valley's chap-

ter of  the Knights of  St. Andrew. Since I became a member, I have been told that the func-

tion of  the Knights was two-fold. One, to be the working arm of  the Valley physically. 

Two, to provide brothers with the opportunity to express their commitment and be recog-

nized for said commitment. When I think of  the Knights of  St. Andrew, the Masonic sym-

bol of  the beehive comes to mind. Our Valley's chapter is in need of  reinvigoration. I am 

looking forward to the opportunity of  being a part of  this energizing process. I feel the 

first step in this direction is a strong and beautiful knighting ceremony. A ritual that in-

stills a since of  timeless duty to the brother. The second step is clear cut officer responsibil-

it ies and Knightley dut ies to be carried out through the year.  

 

As we embark on this challenge, I would ask and encourage any and all brothers to 

please contact me with any ideas, thoughts, concern's & dare I say criticism. Open and 

honest communication is our key to brotherly love and affection. Let's work together to " 

Rise and Build"! 

 

Shawn McCuen 32°  

Wise Master. 
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Commander 

Master of  Kadosh 

Greetings Brethren,  
 

 To start out, the Cap and Ring Ceremony will be held at the November Stated Meet-

ing. Please come out and support our newly made Scottish Rite Masons. òMy Sorrow, when 

she's here with me, Thinks these dark days of autumn rain. Are beautiful as days can be; She 

loves the bare, the withered tree; She walks the sodden pasture lane. Her pleasure will not 

let me stay. She talks and I am fain to list: She's glad the birds are gone away, She's glad her 

simple worsted grey Is silver now with clinging mist. The desolate, deserted trees, The faded 

earth, the heavy sky, The beauties she so truly sees, She thinks I have no eye for these, And vexes me for 

reason why. Not yesterday I learned to know. The love of bare November days. Before the coming of the 

snow, But it were vain to tell her so, And they are better for her praise.ó 

 -Rober Frost, òMy November Guestó     

 

I would just like to touch on this topic of the Knights of St. Andrew (KSA). For those brothers 

who do not know what the KSA is or does. The KSA does the little things around the valley from cleaning 

up after stated meetings to helping at Reunion classes to just overall service to the Valley. Brother Cer-

vantes serves as the interim First Knight. I am the Secretary of the Knights, so I would just like to extend 

a warm welcome to those brothers who may be interested or would like to return. Please feel free to reach 

out to me or Brother Cervantes about how to become a member or how to get involved again and we can 

provide further details or answers to any questions, you may present to us. We will be holding a Knight-

ing Ceremony at the November Stated Meeting.  I will be mentioning this message on the KSA each 

month.  
          (Continued on Page 11) 

Brethren, 

 Welcome to the month of November.  The year is coming to a close quickly, I canõt 

believe how fast it has gone by.  Some interesting facts about the month of November: In 

any given year, November starts on the same day of the week as March and ends on the 

same day of the week as August.  There is no mention of the month of November in any of 

Shakespeareõs plays or sonnets.  November 2 is the only day of the year that was the birth-

day of two US presidents: Warren Harding (born 1865) and James Polk (1795).  November 

is the only month when more rain usually falls on London than Paris.  òIf thereõs ice in November to bear 

a duck, thereõll be nothing after but sludge and muckó (old weather lore).  The Anglo-Saxons called No-

vember ôBlotmonathõ after the blood of slaughtered cattle. 

I would like to take a moment to thank all the volunteers that helped make Octobers Super Break-

fast a success! I donõt have final numbers yet but I understand that we made òaround $1000ó.  Thank you 

to everyone who helped, attended, or just sent in a donation! 

Here are your Masonic Tidbits for the month of November: on November 4th 1752 Worshipful 

Brother George Washington was Made an Entered Apprentice in Fredericksburg Lodge, Virginia.  On No-

vember 28, 1911, Brother Franklin D. Roosevelt was raised to the sublime degree of Master Mason. 

        (Continued on page 9) 
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Language Center News 

RiteCare Childhood Language Center of OC 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

RiteCare Childhood Language Center of Orange County 

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: RiteCare Childhood Language Center of OC 

Send Check To: 

2001 E. 4th Street, Suite 202         

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

 

 

 

A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP Francine Wenhardt, CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your RiteCare Childhood Language Center by making an 

individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

Presidentõs Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the RiteCare Childhood Language Center for 2019 

 

Presidentõs Circle Members 

 Ted Segerstrom, 32° KCCH  Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Ill. Art Salazar, 33° 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° Ill. David Kussman, 33°  
 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 
 Betty McMicken Chase May 32° 

 Dr. Mary Kennedy Alfredo Molina 32° KCCH

 Daniel Dunn Andrew Todd 32° 

 Karen Storaci Jeff Tran  

 Ken Montgomery 
   

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 
 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr 

 Nathan Fay Richard Christy  

 Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

 

  For Information Please Contact - Chairman 

David Frias, 32° 

 Cell: 714-600-8538 - Email: dfrias@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

 

RiteCare CLC of  OC 

Communication 
 

A Special Thank you to every-

one who attended our Gift of  

Voice Dinner and Auction 

to benefit the  

RiteCare Childhood 

Language Center  

of  Orange County 
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Language Center News 

 Welcome from the 

RiteCare Childhood 

Language Center of  

Orange County! 

 

 
 

     On September 7th we hosted the 2019 Gift of Voice Din-

ner & Auction at 

the Highway 39 

Event Center in 

Anaheim Califor-

nia.  This event 

was a lot of fun for 

everyone with a 

beautiful display of 

vintage classic 

American cars all 

housed in a 1950õs 

auto shop themed building.  This is an amazing venue and 

fantastic collection. 

     With a 

full contin-

gent of vol-

unteers from 

the Board of 

Directors 

and Chap-

man Univer-

sity, we wel-

comed our 

guests and 

set them free to enjoy the Highway 39 collection as well as 

to bid on the wide 

array of Live and 

Silent Auction 

items.  The bidding 

was fierce all night 

with the Stan 

Zabek Band filling 

the room with the 

magical sounds of 

the Blues. 

     The most heart-warming moment of the night was wel-

coming the Williams Family to the stage.  This family of 5, 

including two sets of twins.  All of the twins attend our Lan-

guage Center. 

Joe Williams shared the challenges his family has faced find-

ing affordable therapy to help his beautiful children.   

     Our RiteCare center is giving the Williams family hope 

for a brighter 

future with all 

of these chil-

dren becoming 

strong commu-

nicators.  

Helping the 

Williams fami-

ly and others 

like them is 

exactly why 

everyone was 

there donating to help this very worthy cause.  People 

believe in our mission and 

have confidence that our 

Language Center is having a 

positive impact in our com-

munity.  

     The most inspiring mo-

ment of the night came with 

the generous donation from 

the Segerstrom family.  Our 

Brother James Segerstrom 

32° was on hand to present a 

$25,000 check to the RiteC-

are Childhood Language 

Center of Orange County.  

Our past Chairman, Il-

lustrious Frankie Rosario 

33° graciously accepted 

the donation on behalf of 

our Scottish Rite charity. 

     The most Unforgetable 

moment of the night was 

the heartfelt response 

from the crowd to the 

Williams story and the 

Segerstrom donation.  

Our auctioneer Lindsey 

asked for everyone to dig 

deep and make their own donation to the Language Cen-

ter.  The result was another $6,400 in donations that 

helped to make the night a huge financial success. 

    Thank you to everyone involved in making this a great 

event for our Language Center. 

 Sincerely yours, 

David Frias, 32° KCCH 
President, OC CLC Board of Directors 


